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Request and Strategic Justification 
 

E2E Operations requests a total of $565,753.66 from the Lockheed settlement to apply 
over two years, FY08 and FY09, to supplement a) the increased contributions from NVO 
in these years and b) the amount that will be requested from NRAO operations and c) to 
reduce uncertainty associated with extended external funding processes. This represents 
50% of the full E2E budget for the two-year period; the other 50% would be expected to 
come from NRAO Operations. Although $896,949 in proposals for external funding is 
outstanding which would directly cover $203,545 of the total E2E budget, this is of 
course not guaranteed. A detailed budget breakdown is being provided to Ted Miller and 
George Clark on Wednesday, April 18. 
 
It is time for E2E to more assertively exercise positive influence throughout the 
Observatory. One way to do this is by clearly demonstrating that E2E is a resource for all 
software and user support functions across the Observatory. By having money and people 
to lend to efforts across the Observatory, and requiring the individuals and projects to 
look for cross-Observatory connections in advance as a condition of getting that extra 
support, everyone will have a clear incentive to fully participate in the One Observatory 
model. It will also enable the sites to become comfortable with novel work arrangements 
such as contracting, because they will also be able to request extra help when needed. 
This directly supports NRAO’s strategic goal of broadening access to its telescopes 
through End to End Operations. This proposal assumes that the proposal for “Focused 
Algorithm Development at NRAO” is also funded. 
 
Direct Benefits 
 

• Provides insurance for sustainability of E2E Operations as we aggressively pursue 
external funding, given that the proposal acceptance rate is between 20% - 30%. 

 
Indirect Benefits 
 

• AUI may respond favorably to an NRAO contribution to E2E Operations from the 
Lockheed money, since this shows NRAO’s continued commitment following 
AUI’s monetary contribution to E2E startup in FY07. 

• As external funding comes in over the next two years, E2E can “give back” 
double-dipped funds to the pool, enabling NRAO to provide money to additional 
proposals from this call, or even request new proposals. 

 
Management Plan 
 
Management of the work and administration of the funds will be provided by Nicole 
Radziwill as part of regular E2E operations management. 


